
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 26 OCTOBER 2009


EX.214/09
HOUSING CAPITAL BUDGET – RESOURCE CENTRE



(Key Decision)


(In accordance with Paragraph 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor has agreed that call-in procedures should not be applied to this item)

Portfolio
Health and Community Development

Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute EX.175/09, the Head of Planning and Housing Services submitted report DS.89/09 concerning the Housing Capital Budget - Resource Centre.

The Head of Planning and Housing Services reminded Members that they had, on 1 September 2009, considered and approved report DS.68/09 on the matter to be made available to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel for their consideration.  

The Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel had considered the report on 14 October 2009 (Minute COSP.33/09) and resolved -

"1) That the Panel fully support the Resource Centre and the recommendations set out in Report DS.81/09;

2) That a list of approved suppliers and contractors be produced for the Hostel Service as soon as possible;

3) That the Executive look at giving the Hostel Service authorisation to purchase supplies in emergency situations from appropriate businesses without the need for the agreed procurement practice."

A copy of the Minute Extract had been circulated.

The Health and Community Development Portfolio Holder was pleased that the eventual building of the Resource Centre was now in sight.  She outlined the current position regarding planning permission and the tendering process, and was pleased to support the recommendations set out in report DS.89/09.

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel informed Members that she had wished to raise the profile of the wonderful staff engaged in the Hostel Services Team through Overview and Scrutiny.  That had given the Panel an insight into the very difficult work staff had to carry out and Overview and Scrutiny were very supportive thereof.  She drew the Executive's attention to the recommendations set out in Minute COSP.33/09.

In response, the Health and Community Development Portfolio Holder advised that she would discuss the issues raised with Officers with a view to identifying a solution.  She thanked the Chairman and the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel for raising awareness of the excellent work undertaken by members of staff.

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

1.  That the reference from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel be received and the Panel be thanked for raising awareness of the excellent work undertaken by members of the Hostel Services Team.

2.  That the Executive recommend to the City Council that:

(a)  The projected funding underspend of £690,000 within the current Resource Centre budget of £3,890,000 be returned to the capital programme; and

(b) Savings and contingencies not used in the scheme are returned to the capital budget.

Reasons for Decision

The recommendations will enable the return of projected underspends from the Resource Centre (Centre of Excellence) Programme to the Housing Capital Programme.







